Fandel Farms Condo Association
July 28, 2019
Present:  Mark & Lee Ann Mowers (206); Ken Freeburn (207); Deb Deitrick (211); Margo Schroeder (109); Gretta Dickey (107); Margo Ramsey (208); Dale Fishburn (203); Nathan Isenburg (204)
President Mark Mowers called the meeting to order at 2:00.
Minutes from the April meeting were reviewed.  Ken moved to approve; Margo Ramsey seconded.
Projects:  
· Margo Ramsey’s stoop needs attention.  It’s a small job and cannot get anyone to do it.  
· Miller’s driveway has a 3-4” gap at garage door.  Mark tried to fix but product did not work.  Miller’s said son will fix.  
· Storm water retention pipe work completed.  The cement pipe was 4’ in diameter and 80’ long.  The approximate cost was $37,000.  No assessment to homeowners.  
· Manhole covers along retention pipe on Hickory Hills have large openings.  Mark said they are being reviewed and may be changed out.
· Margo Schroeder expressed concern that the aluminum trip around garage door is starting to rust.  Mark will look at this for the project list.
Recognition:  Mark recognized Ken, Nathan, and Peggy for their many contributions to the board.
Financial:  Nathan presented report.  We have reduced mowing costs this summer due to dry spell.  Cost of water retention pipe was $37,093.33.  Ken made a motion to approve the report.  Gretta seconded.  Report approved.
Walk-around report: Congratulations to everyone for maintaining property.  There is mold on outside of 213, 104, 107, 111, & 113.  Some homeowners want to have someone pressure wash house at their cost.  Margo Schroeder expressed interest.  The board will investigate this project in the future  
Trees:  Deb expressed concern over health of tree.  May need to change direction of downspout.  Ken said that his tree may need treatment.
Congratulations to Nathan.  He is getting married July 2020.  He said we will need a new treasurer once he moves after wedding.  He said he volunteers to do the extra CPA duties for the association though.  The board thanked him.
Property Taxes:  Margo Ramsey researched the property tax assessments in our area.  She reports they seem to be in alignment.
Mowing:  Homeowners expressed desire to have a specific day for mowing.  They are doing a good job.  Mark reminded homeowners to speak with him or Peggy if you have a specific mowing request.  Speaking with the mowers only slows their work and they do not have the authority to make changes to the contract.  Mark or Peggy will speak with the manager on your behalf.  Thank you.
Ken made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting adjourned at 2:50 p.m.
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